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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Monday 19th October 2015


______________________________________________________________________


PRESENT	 Cllr Jean Cox(Chair)  /Cllr Keith John / Cllr John Williams / 	Cllr Barry Grange / Cllr Eric Scourfield /                          	 Cllr John Allen-Mirehouse   Clerk Barbara Rapley     Members of Public  - 0


As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councilor with an interest in any matters discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed.


?	Apologies for absence	Councilors Ray Watkins, John Morris, Alison Kavanagh	


?	Matters Arising


?	Acceptance of Minutes dated Monday 17th August 2015


	Proposed	Cllr John Williams		Seconded Cllr Barry Grange





?	Correspondence Out


Glenville Codd - PCC	1.Requesting he proceed with the installation of a sturdy waste bin adjacent to our notice board  			in Hundleton, at a cost of £250.00 per annum, to be emptied twice weekly.  


			The Sports Association will be asked to contribute to these costs. 


			2.Requesting County Council cut down to 1metre the hedge around the small children’s play area


			Phone for update on these two items


Neil McCarthy - PCC	Asking if the Rope Climbing Equipment removed from our play area for safety reasons  due to 			wear & tear will be replaced, as this was a very popular piece of equipment	


Nigel Davies		Advising him that we wrote to Richard Wearmouth for funding for bulbs etc following the            			completion of the Solar Park at Chapel Hill in June, no response so far. - copied to Cllr.Jean Cox


Richard Wearmouth	Once again requesting when the bulbs & wild plants would be planted following completion of 			the Solar Park at Chapel Hill	


			Phone as no response to last two letters


Kate Evan-Hughes	Completion on line 4th October 2015 of our support to Consultation Document Sept 2015 re 			Review of Education Provision on the Angle Peninsular with new school located in Hundleton


			Councilor John Williams declared interest and left the room


			Cllr John Allen-Mirehouse advised that Stackpole School were against the new proposal and want 			the new school to be located in Stackpole


Julie Blow		Advising we are unable to get involved re land at Cricket Grove as it is a neighbour to neighbour 			dispute, they must get their own legal advice and advice from County Council Planning Office





?	Correspondence In


Dyfed Powys Police	Information re a conference on Humanitarian Assistance & Community Resilience Thursday 15th 			October Carmarthen 9.30 - 15.30 with free lunch - this was forwarded to all Councilors


Welsh Government	Information on the Draft Directions to the Local Democracy & Boundary Commission for Wales 


Susan Sanders - PCC	Information re autumn dates for “Pembrokeshire is Changing”  Wednesday 14th October 				Pembroke & Pembroke Dock Community School 7 - 9pm.  This was copied to all Councilors


Neil McCarthy - PCC	Advising he is trying to source replacement ropes for our climbers, but may have to be chain.


Elizabeth Gossage	Invitation to all Councilors to open evening at Greenhill Farm Thursday 10th September


			This was copied to all Councilors


Simon Harm MP		Surgery Diary - Posted to Notice Boards


Nigel Davies		Requesting funding towards bulbs etc. following the completion of Solar Farm at Chapel Hill


BDO - Auditors		Confirmation from External Auditors BDO, for our Annual return - no matters arising


Tracy Gilmartin		Information re Proposed Changes to Planning Policy Wales 


Cllr.Alison Kavanagh	Apologies for next meeting and support for latest Consultation Document re New School


Welsh Gov.		Information re Bovine TB


Leighton Andrews	Information re meeting in Cardiff 26th November subject Preparing for the Well Being of Future 			Generations 


Wales Audit Office	Advising that they will be our Statutory External Auditor for the periods 2015- 2019	


Rosie Thomas		Information re Community Voice Projects


Rosie Thomas		Information re Bus and Community Transport


Shelter			Information re free advice on housing & related issues - Posters to Notice Boards


Health Board		Information re Mental Health Project Group


MIND			Requesting posters be placed in our Notice Boards - Done


Welsh Gov.		Information re changes to Remuneration changes for Town & Community Councilors


Julie Blow		Requesting help re land at Cricket Grove - see correspondence out


Julie Blow		Requesting help re land at Cricket Grove - see correspondence out


Mid West Fire & Rescue	“Have Your Say “ on draft annual report 2016/17


Janet Baldry RWE	Advising date of next LLC meeting is 14th October 10.30am


			Cllr. Barry Grange attended, no matters arising; however foaming is still a problem


Rosie Thomas PCC	Advising new details for an  “Out Patient Contact Centre” for patients to arrange, cancel or alter 			an appointment with a free call back to avoid waiting in a queue.      Copied to Notice Boards
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Lauren Morrison		Enclosing a link to the “Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales, leaflet enclosed for Town & 			Community Councils


Welsh Gov.		Information re vacancy for Appointment of  “Trustee for Wales -Heritage Lottery Fund”


Welsh Gov.		Advising link to Active Travel Consultation, this community not affected 


Dan Shaw - PCC	Information re a Draft Charter between Pembroke County Council and Community & Town 			Councils


			Email address confirmed to Dan Shaw as requested, Chairlady Cllr Jean Cox and Clerk to 				complete questionnaire 


Pembroke Town Council	Invitation to Remembrance Day Parade 8th November 2015 for Councilor Ray Watkins


Susan Sanders - PCC	Attaching a Flow Chart for considering if a Councilor has an interest in a matter


			This has been copied to all Councilors


Health Board		Enclosing Posters advertising a series of events on “ How to Improve The NHS”


			Posters to both Notice Boards


?	Planning 


Applications


Application 15/0711/PA	Demolish existing garage and construct garage/workshop 9 Guilderoy Rd 


  


Appeal


Appeal APP/N6845/A/15/3018498 - Land to South of B4320 & Corston Beacon Tumulus - DISMISSED 


                                                


?	Finance   


BDO			Council must give final approval to External auditors results of Annual Return 2014 - 2015


			There were matters arising from this Audit 


			Proposed Cllr Keith John		Seconded Cllr John Williams


Precept	 Payment August	£1,527.00





BDO			Audit Fee      £210.00 - category Admin


Royal British Legion	Poppy Wreath £20.00 - category S.137


			The above two items were approved for payment


			Proposed Cllr John Williams		Seconded Cllr Keith John





Bank Balance			£9.218.36


                                                                             


?	Matters for discussion





Councilor Mirehouse advised the meeting that spring 2016 was the new date for the start of the Maiden Wells Bye Pass


Councilor Eric Scourfield commented on the proposed updating of the Dyfed Powys Police Station at a projected cost of £15,000,000 .








			                         





There being no further business the Meeting closed 











Signed as a true Signed record...................................................................Date.............................................................


				Chairperson








Signed.............................................................Barbara Rapley


Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399 - Email: barrap1@btinternet.com


                            


